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As you know, Chinese school is non-profit organization.
We don't have enough funding. Also, it is very expensive
and takes long time to order dance outfits from China. I'm
sure all Chinese schools in U.S. face the same situation. So,
I'm thinking if you could help us check with other Chinese
schools see if any of them want to share their dance outfits
with us. We can pay the rent fee. By the way, we need out-
fits for Meng Gu Dance.

I'm sure it is a great idea to share resources of Chinese
schools in the U.S. That way, all of us will save lots of
work, time, and money.

Since we don't have lots of time left before Chinese New
Year, I will be really appreciate it if you could check for us
and let me know the answer ASAP.

Sincerely,
Minghui Wang

6. YingHua in Beijing 2005 Summer Program
To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: principal@yinghua.org; 
Date: 3 Jan 2005; 
Subject: Re: [csaus] Announcing “YingHua in Beijing”

2005 Summer Program

Hi, Thank you for the interest that some of you have
expressed and thank you for pointing out my oversight...
…The program cost (though you could see it on the online
registration form) .. is: 

1) 4-week: $1,800 (deposit $300 by April 30). 
2) 5-week: $2,400 (deposit $400 by April 30). 

Detailed refund policy, program schedule, etc., can be
found at www.yinghua.org. Please also read the latest issue
(12/31/04) of YingHua Tan while you're at the site, if inter-
ested, for an introduction in Chinese. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Regards, Bonnie 

-----Original Message----- 
From: principal@yinghua.org; 
Sent: Sunday, January 02, 2005; 
To: csaus@yahoogroups.com 

Subject: [csaus] Announcing "YingHua in Beijing"
2005 Summer Program

Hi everyone, 

Happy New Year! 

Our "YingHua in Beijing" 2005 Summer Program has just
been rolled out! This is an exciting, new and unique sum-
mer program built on our successful experience in 2004. 

"YingHua in Beijing" is for students of ages 8-16 to study
for 4 weeks in Beijing (July 3 - 31) under close supervi-
sion, which is different from some summer
programs/camps designed for older students with more

relaxed supervision. Students ages 12 and up may also con-
tinue with the optional one-week travel to three other
famous cities. 

As one of our 2004 participants stated, "It's an experience
that will change your life. It has changed mine." 

We are committed to providing the first-class learning
experience in Beijing. Students are required to submit a
100-200 word essay about why they should be accepted to
the program. Last year, there were 28 students from 10
states across the U.S. This year we will try to limit the
number of students to 30-40. 

Please read for more details at our web site
(www.yinghua.org) and register early. Deposit made
BEFORE Jan. 17 may receive up to $100 discount in the
final balance ($60 for 4-week or $100 for 5-week pro-
gram). Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Regards, 
Bonnie Liao, YingHua Language School
www.yinghua.org

7. About Chinese testing – presentation at the Las Vegas
5th CSAUS Convention
To: csaus@yahoo.com; 
From: “Zheng, Lianggen” <zhenglg@yahoo.com>; 
Date: 5 Jan 2005; 
Subject: [csaus] About Chinese & Testing, and more!

School leaders and friends: 

Nice to meet many of you at the CSAUS 5th convention in
Las Vegas last week! Sorry [I] missed these who did not
participate in the meeting, though.  As requested and
promised, my presentation on Chinese in General &
Testings is now on the web: 

http://www.uschinaservices.com/zheng/Chinese-Testing.pps 

Also a bonus article about HSK by my friend, Professor
Chen of U. Michigan: 

http://www.uschinaservices.com/zheng/hsk-at-um.pdf 

You may forward them to your associates & teachers if you
want to. 

To these who were in the Las Vegas convention. Please see
if in your digital camera you can find a picture for The pre-
sentation of Corporate Sponsor Ford, with the big check
Appreciated if you can find and send me a copy.

Thanks all, and have a wonderful new year!
Zheng, Lianggen (Jeff), 
Marketing Director 
The Best Way to Get a China Visa and Save 

http://www.VisaToChina.us
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illinois, usa

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Hui.X.Yi@gsk.com; 
To: Norman Ho; 
Cc: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
Sent: January 03, 2005
Subject: Re: [csaus] Happy New Year!! 

Norman and all board members of 5th and 6th, 
Norman, Thank you and 5th board member for your excel-
lent effort to serve CSAUS! I joined CASUS 10th years
ago and saw the growth of CSAUS and understand how
much effort you and previous member have put in to
achieve tremendously over past 10 years. Myself and Great
wall Chinese school have benefited from the CASUS ser-
vice. Although we all are not perfect but you did your best!
Thanks from bottom of my heart!

I am sure 6th members of CSAUS will continue to improve
the service to make CSAUS better. 

Happy New Year to you all! 

Please contact me if you happen to be in Philadelphia! You
have a friend from CSAUS at Philadelphia. 

best regards, 
Hui Yi 
Great Wall Chinese School, west Suburb of Philadelphia, PA

3. ERDC: New development at CSAUS
To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: normanho@yahoo.com; 
Date: 29 Nov 2004; 
Subject: [csaus] Announcement of ERDC Service

Department

Dear All,
During my nearly 23-month term, I deeply felt that we
needed to set up a department to serve our member schools
for their teaching needs, and to solve the problem for our
parents' "Chinese cultural starvation", and others. Now this
department is setup, after long time to hunt right personal
and collect right resources. Please go our web page for the
details, http://www.csaus.org. Please notice that this dept is
NOT for profit and the staff who are working for this pro-
ject are volunteers. We believe we can make something
happened to greatly benefit our member schools and make
our schools develop much more smoothly. This department
is under existing Educational Resource Development
Center(ERDC). Many thanks for your support!! 

Chinese School Association in the United State

4. Teacher training program winter 2004

To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: nho@hotmail.com; 
Date: 30 Nov 2004; 

Subject: [csaus] Second Call for Participation of
Teachers Training Program in Chicago

Memo

Second Call for Participation of Teacher's Training Program
in Chicago

To: CSAUS Schools; 
From: Xun Wang and Bidan Huang; 
Subject: Teacher's training program in Chicago; 
Date: November 23, 2004

In order to accommodate different needs and scheduling of
Chinese Schools in the Greater Chicago Area, the Center
for Development and Research of the CSAUS decided to
arrange two training programs this year. The first program
will be held on December 11, 2004 (Saturday) from 10 to 3
at University of Illinois at Chicago. The second program
will be held on December 12, 2004 (Sunday) from 11 to 3
at Xilin Asian Community Center in Naperville. We warm-
ly welcome all teachers, principals, and others from
Chinese schools in Chicago area and adjacent states such as
Indiana, Iowa, Wisconsin, Ohio, Michigan, and Minnesota
to attend the program. 

For more information about the speakers and topics for the
training program, please check:

http://csaus.org/teacher_training/training04.html.

The Chinese visitors already obtained visas and they will
arrive in Chicago on December 7 and leave on December
14, 2004. 

We will provide lunch for all participants. There will be no
registration fee for the program. We will also issue a certifi-
cate for all the participants. 

At this moment, we would like to finalize the registration.
If you are interested in attending the program, please con-
tact Ms. Bidan Huang at huangbidan@xilin.org ASAP. 

Thank you very much for your cooperation and look for-
ward to hearing from you soon.

Chinese School Association in the United States

5. An issue concerning Chinese New Year celebration and
Dance

Date: Sun, 05 Dec 2004; 
From: Minghui70@aol.com; 
To: tuShu@csaus.org; 
Subject: help

To Whom It May Concern,
First of all, congratulations for establishing! We are so
excited about the new organization. It will lead Chinese
community to the new future.

Anyway, my name is Minghui Wang, the principal of
Memphis Chinese Language School-Riverdale in Memphis,
TN. Our Chinese school students are participating [in] some
performance in Chinese New Year Festival on Jan 29, 2005.
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8). To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: norman ho; 
Date: 22 Dec 2004; 
Subject: [csaus] About “Extra” Charge Related w/

CSAUS Convention

Dear All,
The Convention Package is for:

- 12/26 and 12/27 rooms + surcharges(per Nevada's Law)

- breakfast + lunch + banquet on 12/27 breakfast + lunch
on 12/28

The so-called "Extra" charge will be:

- the service other than the above (like the calls you make
by phone in your room, cloth-washing, consumption of
food/drink in your room that supposes to be charged, add
more bed, add 3rd/4th person(s) in your room, etc)

- other than 12/26, and 12/27 staying(the convention will
be over by 2:30pm of 12/28, so that you need to check-
out by 11:00am that morning if you don't stay for more
night(s), hopefully, please check-out before we start new
session at 9:00am, if only yourself, and can put luggage in
Golden room, or the counter)

2. The torch is passed: conversation between the outgoing
leader and the incoming leaders

1) The torch is passed to the next leadership team for
CSAUS

To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: normanho@yahoo.com; 
Date: 31 Dec 2004; 
Subject: [csaus] Happy New Year!!

Dear All,

At the New Year Bell, our term - the 5th CSAUS Director
Board, will be “officially” over (due to the travels from 5th
National Convention in Las Vegas, the transferring power
to the 6th term’s Board elected will have to be a little
delayed). At first, I'll stand for all of our Board members,
thank all of you for your fully supports for these 2 years.
Secondly, we thank all for fully supporting the 5th National
Convention that made a new mile stone in our CSAUS his-
tory. Speaking of milestones, we, together, have made
many in past 2 years that we are all proud for, and proud of
all of your tremendous efforts on our engagement. At this
National Convention, we together have seen the new hopes,
the new targets, and the new broader path for Oversea
Chinese Education in North America. More and more of us
have realized that, together, we can make histories! We sin-
cerely hope that under the new board’s direction, we’ll do
much better! By the way, please forgive me if you felt any
inconvenience during this National Convention due to too

much workload. OK, we will wish all of you the best, and,
Happy New Year! 

Norman Ho

2) The new team is in.
To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: sharongao@hotmail.com; 
Date: 1 Jan 2005; 
Subject: RE: [csaus] Happy New Year!!

Norman, 
I know it is hard to be the leader of a national organization.
You have tried your best. Thank you for your hard work.

I am willing to share more with the others. Keep in touch.

Sharon Gao, executive director

Asia Pacific Language School

14040 NE 8th Street, Suite 302, Bellevue, WA 98007-4122;
425-641-1703 Fax 425-957-4564, www.apls.org

From: Norman Ho <normanho@yahoo.com>; 
To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
Subject: [csaus] Happy New Year!!  
Date: Fri, 31 Dec 2004 

Dear All,

At the New Year Bell, our term - the 5th CSAUS Director
Board, will be "officially" over (due to >the travels from
5th National Convention in Las Vegas, the transferring
power to the 6th term’s Board >elected will have to be a lit-
tle delayed). At first, I'll stand for all of our Board mem-
bers, thank all of you >for your fully supports for these 2
years. Secondly, we thank all for fully supporting the 5th
National Convention that made a new mile stone in our
CSAUS history. Speaking of milestones, we, together,
>have made many in past 2 years that we are all proud for,
and proud of all of your tremendous efforts on >our
engagement. At this National Convention, we together have
seen the new hopes, the new targets, >and the new broader
path for Oversea Chinese Education in North America.
More and more of us have >realized that, together, we can
make >histories! We sincerely hope that under the new
board’s direction, >we’ll do much better! By the way,
please forgive me if you felt any inconvenience during this
National >Convention due to too much workload. OK, we
will wish all of you the best, and, Happy New Year!

>Norman Ho

3) Democracy shines: smooth transfer of power
To: Hui.X.Yi@gsk.com; 
From: normanho@yahoo.com; 
Date: 3 Jan 2005; 
Subject: Re: [csaus] Happy New Year!!
Thanks a lot, yh!! 
norman ho ( )
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2255 or reply via E-mail and include your STARfile num-
ber. We are open Monday - Friday between 7:00 a.m. and
7:00 p.m. central time.
Thank you,
Christina Herriage
AAGMT
In another msg from AA: 
**AVIS CAR RENTAL DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE** For
discounts, refer to AWD# assigned to your group, or use
AWD#B136000.
Norman Ho

4). To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: nho@hotmail.com; 
Date: 17 Dec 2004; 
Subject: [csaus] URGENT – about 5th Convention

Enrollment

Dear All,
I'm glad coming back in time from the 4th International
Overseas Chinese Education Conference that was held in
GuangZhou, China. It run great and you could feel and see
how important that we, as the entity of Chinese Schools in
USA, made great attention and many, many new friends on
that conference. OK, after dug in my tons email message, I
got hotel's URGENT notice that we are facing the due date
of providing rooming list for them by the end of today. I
hope no matter what reason setting you back, please, please
submit your registration for room as soon as possible, if
you've not done yet. (http://www.csaus.org ). I'll submit the
list few hours later. But, I really hope we can wrap all hotel
bookings, related ocuments, printings, etc. as soon as possi-
ble so that we can really have a good time on our own con-
vention. Thank you very much for your support and hope to
see you all in Vegas!

5). Last Call for our 5th Convention

To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: nho88@hotmail.com; 
Date: 18 Dec 2004

Dear All,
Tick tack, tick tack.... We're going to wrap up the registra-
tion matters in a couple of days(due to 12/20/2004):

- no matter what, if you decide to come, please enroll on-
line registration form as soon as possible so that the hotel
will keep your spot;

- if you are expected to be nominated in the elections of
President, Vice President, or Member of Director Board,
please fill out the related form and send out either by
mail, or by fax as soon as possible;

- if you have presentation in any of Discussion Panels in
the afternoon on 12/27/2004, please state so by any
means(in paper form or in the note field in the on-line
registration form);

- keep in mind that our staff will go away on 12/24, me too,
so that you should not be surprised if no one answers you
on and after that date;

So, please hurry up to get yourself ready for this historical
event.  Hope we together to make it happen and make our
CSAUS better. Thank you very much for your support!! 

6). About Discussion Panels of Convention
To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: nho88@hotmail.com; 
Date: 21 Dec 2004

Dear All,
Since many of attendees are bring families to Vegas and
among them are current-/ex- Chinese school students, we
decided to add new discussion group as "Student Group" to
listen their opinions on Chinese schooling. Please allow us
to borrow your kids for the afternoon of 12/27 in Vegas,
please. The other new discussion group is "Free/Open
Mind: New Concept, New Idea, New Approach" that might
be greatly benefit our schools. 

Please be open minded in that discussion panel. Thanks a
lot!! 

7).  To:csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: norman ho; 
Date: 21 Dec 2004; 
Subject: [csaus] when you attend csaus 5th national

convention

Dear All,
Per hotel's request, we have to bring credit cards when we
check-in there so that they can charge whatever you con-
sume for extra, or the before 12/26 and after 12/27 staying
on each room....

Btw, due to many have booked outside of what we request-
ed on this hotel, we lost the benefits as a group reservation.
The damage caused will be toward the whole convention.
Sigh....

Thank you for your time and merry Xmas!!

Sent: Tuesday, December 21, 2004; 
Subject: Special Concessions

Hello Norman.
Unfortunately, your group did not meet the 70% utilization
requirement to get the special rates and or complimentary
rooms as originally contracted. Please see contract and
addendum.

We would be happy to furnish a final rooming list along
with daily pick up numbers to you prior to your arrival.

Angel will forward you a credit card authorization form for
these charges along with any outstanding charges.
Should you have any questions, please let me know.
Thank you
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(CSAUS)
The 5th National Convention of CSAUS

December 27 ~ 28, 2004, Las Vegas, Nevada, USA

Program Schedule

� 9:00AM – 12:00PM, Monday, 12/27/2004, Golden Room
Opening Ceremony Co-Chairmen: Norman Ho, Linda Yang

VIP Greetings

Anna S. Hui, Behave of Secretary Chao Special Assistant to Secretary of  U.S. Department of Labor

Jack Martin Chief Financial Officer, US Education Department

Marina Tse, Behave of Secretary Paige    Principal Associate Assistant  Deputy Secretary, US Education Department

Special Key-Note Speeches

Marina Tse Principal Associate Assistant Deputy Secretary, US Education Department

Asian American Education Outreach

University of Alabama

CSAUS

CSAUS

CSAUS President Report

CSAUS

Sponsor Speeches and Demonstrations

Jeff Zheng Ford Remarks

Sheila Chen Director of New York Life Insurance Company

Bider World

Take professional picture

� 12:00PM – 1:00PM, Monday, 12/27/2004
Luncheon Kai Tao

Key-Note Speaker

Barbara Brackney, Professor Retired Let Your Dream Become True

� 1: 30PM – 5:30PM, Monday, 12/27/2004
Presentation and Discussion Panels

•

Room 2735

Plainsboro 

•

Room 2723

(Correspondence)

1. About the 5th CSAUS Convention

1) To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: frank.lee@gm.com; 
Date: 24 Sep 2004

Norman:
Yes, we need to enhance our influence in west. If Las
Vegas didn’t work out, lets go Los Angles. It is better to
wrap up every thing before the New Year. We will have
many other things after New Year in local communities. So
I vote for option #2.
Best regards,
Frank G. Lee

From: nho88@hotmail.com; 
To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
Date: 09/23/2004

Dear All,
We have got big problem on the decision of convention
site. The original side was chosen Las Vegas, Nevada and
the time frame would be 12/10 - 12/11. This became issue
because the date would be conflict w/ those of VIPs'. When
we looked into the dates before new year, we found it'd be
"huge" problem on flight tickets and hotel lodging expenses
during Xmas and new year. Finally we figured out that we
have 2 other options:

1. stick on Las Vegas and change the date to AFTER
New Year

2. stick on the date, say 12/28-12/29, but move site to
Los Angeles, California

The main reason to choose Vegas mainly:

1. we've held our conventions only on Eastern or
Midwest for this first decade.

2. actually, the Western part has as many Chinese Schools
as, if not more, than Eastern part of this country. They
should and be capable to help make our association
growing better.

3. this year marks our CSAUS 1st decade, and we hope
this mile stone will be marked as deeply as it can in all
of our hearts. Las Vegas is one of the good places to
celebrate.

So, what we do? We'd like to hear from all of you ASAP.
Please send your opinion/vote to
csausboard@yahoogroups.com and thanks a lot for your
time!

Norman Ho, from Chicago

2). To: csaus@yahoogroups.com;
From: normanho@yahoo.com; 
Date: 19 Oct 2004; 
Subject: [csaus] CSAUS 5th Convention, 
12/27-28, Las Vegas

Dear All,
Finally, we’ve pinned down the site for our 5th convention,
after some struggle w/ the unexpected changes and timing
issues. We know it’s been little late and we’re all facing the
holiday’s travel burdens. But I think it’ll be very worth-
while to be there, to witness our growth, our achievement,
most importantly, to exchange various points of views,
especially on Chinese education in USA, to make our
CSAUS more mature, much stronger, etc. All of these will
not be achieved without your, and your families' great dedi-
cation. You're the real heroes to make it happened. So, let's
get together and make even much shiner milestone in the
history. 

Please refer our home page for the details and registration
forms of the 5th convention. Thanks, and see you in Vegas!

Norman Ho

3). To: csaus@yahoogroups.com; 
From: normanho@yahoo.com; 
Date: 2 Dec 2004; 
Subject: [csaus] discount from AA and AVIS 9car

rental) for CSAUS 5th convention

Dear All, 
We've worked w/ American Airline(AA) and they'll give us
discount on flight tickets to Las Vegaus for our 5th
Convention. Please read followings carefully(i could not
read attached contract at home and will read them tomor-
row @ office): 
Dear Norman,

We appreciate your business with American Airlines.  A
discount agreement has been completed and is valid the
24th thru the 31st of December, 2004 for travel to Las
Vegas, NV.

The STARfile authorization number you will need to give
to your meeting attendees is S23D4AZ.

To make a discount reservation, please advise attendees to
call our Meeting Services Desk at 1-800-433-1790 from
anywhere in the United States or Canada and refer to your
STARfile authorization number. For your International
originating guests, they will need to call their local reserva-
tions number and refer to your STARfile authorization
number. This discount is not valid for fares found on the
Internet.

Discounts are not valid retroactively.

A copy of the discount agreement with the STARfile num-
ber can be faxed/e-mailed to you if you reply with a fax
number and refer to the STARfile number.

Should you have questions, please call us at 1-800-221-
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Morris , - CSL

Edison - 

New York 

•

Room 2714

Louise Zhu

•

Room 2721

•

Room 2719

•

Golden Room

� 6:00PM – 12:00AM, Tuesday, 12/27/2004, Golden Room 
Banquet (see details in the later page)

� 9:00AM – 2:30PM, Tuesday, 12/28/2004, Golden Room
Co-Chairmen: Norman Ho Linda Yang Toni Ni Jim Wang

Jeff Zheng Zhaohui Hong

� 9:00AM – 10:00AM
Reports from Each Discussion Panel

� 10:00AM – 10:50AM
Motivations and By-Law Amendments

� 10:50AM – 11:00AM
Awarding Ceremony

� 11:00AM – 11:45AM
Elections

� 11:45AM – 12:00PM
New Board Take-Over Ceremony

� 12:00PM – 1:00PM
Luncheon

� 1:00PM – 2:30PM
Talk Between Board Elected and Delegates

Closing Ceremony

Board Elected Meeting
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Columbia International
Day

Columbia  
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Dear Chen Fan:  Please don't  regret.  Because you lived
well, laughed often and loved much.  You have gained the
respect of friends and children. You leave the world better
than you found it.  You have never lacked the appreciation
for the earth's beauty.  And you have described it with your
beautiful and talented pen.  

You have given the best of yourself.

[ ] 2004 10 19
Anh

Chau 

(Foreign Language Assistance Program),
2004

K-12 4
45

Hacienda Palos Verdes 
/

Palos Verdes 

www.ed.gov/offices/OELA, 202-245-7133
Rebecca Richey.

/

20

(Board of Education)


